January 7, 1958

Mr., J. Hartley Blackburn
Board of Fublic Instructicn
215 Meratee Avenue, VWest
Bradenton, Flerida

Dear Hartley:

Dr. Sidney fmith was on the Northwestern Staff when I interned there but I never
woerked directly with him. He has the academic and surgical training background
(M, S. after his M. D. at University of Chicago) of a specialist in cardicvascular
surgery. I am sure thet in his capacity of consultant tc the Criprpled Children's
Commission and otherwise, he maintains and brcadens his experience in this field.

The cperstion for mitral stencsies is cre of the cldest and best established
cardiac procedures, and if the roint has errived where symptoms are becoming
botherscrme surgery should be perfcrmed. The risk is minimal ir such competent
hends as Dr. Smiths?,

I am sure that no surgical epecialist wculd perform this procedure withcut an
operating teem and facilities fecr yrre and post-cperative care in which he had
confiderce and directions It is natural, however, for the patient to questicn
Bradenton's facilities, and the surgeon nay be asked frankly if he regularly
performs intra-thoracic surgery there. I shouldn't want to be among the first
tc be cperated in a center where the smrhitheatre and hcuse etaff vwere nct
exrerienced in the syecial prcbleme conecerned,

It is likely that Dr, Spith draws such problems frcm a wide ares, and is estab=-
liehing ycur heospital as a center in cardiovascular surgery. I have, of course,
ne first-hand knowledge cf the hospital or doctor, but with the single reservation
made, I should think Mrs. Neel wculd do well tc have her surgery near home.

Congratulations on Anna Maria, and love to all,

Henry W. Blackburn, M. D.
HWB:mw



